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April 27, 2015

TO: Honorable Myra Crownover, Chair, House Committee on Public Health
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB1858 by Martinez, "Mando" (Relating to cardiopulmonary resuscitation certification

requirements for certain food service workers.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to require a food service establishment to
ensure that all employees are certified in cardiopulmonary resuscitation. The bill would required
an establishment to provide training for employees and pay employees their regular wage for time
spent in the training. Under the provisions of the bill, an instructor of the training course would be
required to be authorized to provide the instruction by a nationally recognized association. The
bill would require an establishment to provide training for a newly hired employee by the 30th
day after the date of hire. The bill would prohibit an establishment from discriminating in the
hiring process based on whether an applicant is certified in cardiopulmonary resuscitation.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies:
LBB Staff: UP, NB, SD, EK
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